
Practicing Resurrection

Have you had your Alleluia
today? While bulletin inserts

can sometimes carry more informa-
tion than I might want to digest, 
I am pretty excited about the
Episcopal Church in Vermont bul-
letin inserts we have begun seeing
in our Sunday bulletins during
Eastertide! These are proclaiming
“Christ is risen…For Real!” by
offering up the idea that commit-

ment to the Risen One comes not just in words only but in
“practicing resurrection.” I like that idea of  “practicing 
resurrection” so that “we are visibly and actually Christ’s
hands and feet and eyes in the world.”  After a unanimous
and resounding “Yes!” at our last diocesan convention, the
Alleluia Fund was established to “offer an opportunity to
support new, existing and expanding ministries in our own
communities and around the world.”

• New: as in ‘wild and crazy
ideas’ dreamed up by ‘wild and
crazy Christians’ (from Vermont,
mind you) that just might gen-
erate exciting and innovative
expressions of what it means to
be Christ’s heart and hands  in 
the world. 
• Existing: because there is some
pretty neat stuff percolating
around our Church in Vermont
that is enabling our faith-filled
sisters and brothers to be stew-
ards of the blessed abundance

God showers upon us all the time. 
• Expanding: “It only takes a spark to get a fire going and
soon all those around will light up with its glowing. That’s
how it is with God’s Love, once you experience it—You
want to pass it on!” New things are being birthed all the
time. Watch how they grow.  

The Alleluia Fund is a once-a-year appeal during Easter-
tide. The informational inserts coming our way each week
during these few short weeks will outline the specific min-
istries being supported during this year’s appeal. AND—
guess what? 100% of what you generously give to support
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“Let your light shine before men, that they may see your good deeds and praise your Father in heaven.” Matt. 5: 16
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“Practicing 
resurrection is 
the mystery of 
ministry—you

never know what
God might be up
to until you give 

it a chance 
to blossom.”

—Rev. Carole Wagemen

LEGO Contest Wows 
Judges And Viewers 

Over 150 adults and young people gathered for St.
Luke’s 2013 LEGO Contest on Saturday March 2.

Participating LEGO enthusiasts came from 12 towns in
Vermont and six in New Hampshire. The 44 entries (up 

by over 20% from last year)
by children PreKindergarten
through Seventh Grade pro-
vided imaginative construc-
tions that intrigued and inspired
both younger and older on-
lookers. Individual, team, and
family entries were judged by
grade for originality, imagina-
tion, and presentation. 

Judges Chris Meyer of
Chester, VT, and Chris
Johnson (son of Sanford and
Bonnie) of Concord, NH,
spoke with each of the partic-
ipants to learn in detail the
aims and special features of
their designs. The judges’
positive comments to each of

L-R: Henry Pennell looking on, as Odin Mitchell, explains 
his project to judge, Chris Johnson.

Cole McLaughlin (grandson
of Sanford & Bonnie

Johnson) won 2nd place in
the Second Grade division 

for his “ Police Boat.”



We Are Delighted
Each of us has a duty to expe-

rience delight in what we 
do for the Lord. We are called to
obey Jesus’ teachings, including
rejoicing in the world that God
has made for us. At St. Luke’s,
our worship together reflects the
joy we experience in sharing our
delight with one another.

We delight in the heavenly music of our organ, our choir
under Martha’s direction, and Mary’s beautiful flute.
We delight in the beauty that Adelaide and her Altar
Guild prepare for us, and the beauty of the ceremony
of the Eucharist.
We delight in the beautiful paintings that Ruth shares
with us in Willard Hall.
We delight in the sparkling cleanliness and order that
Bonnie and Lew prepare for us.
We delight in Cindy’s marvelous mission for
Operation Christmas Child.
We delight in the food that so many lovingly 
prepare for us.
We delight in our beautiful gardens, painstakingly
tended by Marcia, Lillian and David. 
We are a delighted bunch of souls, doing our small
duties for Christ “with gladness and singleness of
heart,” and I am delighted to be one of you.

Ilook forward to praying with each of you, and work-
ing with each of you to develop a timeline of St.

Luke’s history at our Parish History Meeting on May
8. We’ll go off-site that evening to share soup and
bread and memories, and develop the parish history
that we will share with the candidates who express an
interest in becoming our next Rector. Please mark your
calendars and plan to attend and pray and contribute
your memories. This is an important task in the search
process, and we can only complete it together. I hope
to see you there.

Your sister in Christ,
Kathryn

From the Senior Warden
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the “practice of resurrection” in the Alleluia Fund goes
toward supporting and enhancing program ministry and
outreach in our Church in Vermont—not to fix a building or
support administrative overhead but to give life to real soul-
stretching ministry with our neighbors here in Vermont and
also around the world. And once Eastertide is over—that’s
it for the “appeal-ask” for the year! What a deal!

Practicing resurrection is the mystery of ministry—you
never know what God might be up to until you give it a
chance to blossom. So, please be generous with all that God
has already given you. “God is growing something wonder-
ful among us”. The Alleluia Fund might just create the
means to ‘practice resurrection’ every day!

Blessings,
Rev. Carole+

Practicing Resurrection
(continued from page 1)

April Formation Focus 
This month’s Formation Focus is centered on some

resources about Earth Day, April 22, 2013. After all, we
live, breath and have our being on this fragile earth, our
island home…so like our homes that need maintenance to
keep them from collapsing around us in the middle of winter;
so, too, does our planet need our attention and stewardship. It
doesn’t hurt to pay attention at least once a year. Check out
the following sources: 

• The National Council of Churches of Christ Eco-Justice
programs. http://www.nccecojustice.org/index.php Take a
look at the rotating pictures—there are church buildings with
solar panels on their expansive roofs—what a concept!!! See
what they mean about Sunday Morning Sustainability:
http://salsa.democracyinaction.org/o/1845/signup_page/
earth-day-2013 and also here: Sunday Morning Sustainabil-
ity: http://www.buildfaith.org/ 2013/ 03/08/sunday-morning-
sustainability/#more-8996
• Check out the Earth Day Network website whose theme

for 2013 Earth Day is “The Face of Climate Change”
http://www.earthday.org/2013/about.html and help build a global
mosaic by uploading your photos not only about the impact of
climate change but what you see being done to address it.
• And while you’re at it, sign up for a monthly newsletter
from “Living In-Formation” at Church Publishing. 
Doesn’t cost anything but has great resources FOR FREE!!!
https://www.churchpublishing.org/emailSubscription/?
fuseaction=subscribePreferences. 
• LENT MADNESS Update: As of this writing, the Faithful
Four Round is about to get underway on Holy Monday (3/25)
with Francis Perkins (the first woman Secretary of Labor
under FDR) going toe to toe with Hilda of Whitby (the
Abbess). Tuesday of Holy Week will see our own beloved St.
Luke (our namesake) taking on Oscar Romero (modern day
martyr). [Go Luke!!!] The winner of each of those rounds
will play out in the “Golden Halo” Round on Wednesday
(March 27). By the time you receive this, the winner will
have been crowned; 2013 LENT MADNESS will have con-
cluded for the year and the winner will have been announced
in church on Easter morning. In case you missed church on
Resurrection Sunday, we’ll be sure to put the final outcome
in the next LITS...or you can check it out yourself at:
www.lentmadness.org Hope you enjoyed this innovative
learning opportunity during Lent as we learned how the lives of
ordinary people have been changed by an extraordinary God.

April Formation Focus… continued

Continue reading in column at right 
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How Is God Working 
In Our Midst?

This is the fundamental question the
Ministry Discernment Committee

seeks to answer in our search for a
Rector at St. Luke’s. 

Your committee has now met three
times formally and once informally
since our commissioning in January,

and we are now moving into the serious planning work that
will directly involve all the members of St. Luke’s.

On Wednesday, May 8 our first All Parish Meeting will
begin at 6:00 p.m.. After sharing a light meal, prayer, and
Bible study, we will all look into our past by creating a
History Time Line together. God willing, our meeting will
end promptly at 9:00 p.m. Four questions will be our focus
lead by your MDC members, Pastor Carole and an outside
facilitator experienced in this defining exercise.

1. What events were going on in the World around us
that affected our worshipping community? (Examples
might be 9/11, the Second Iraq War, the housing bubble and
economic collapse of 2008.)

2. What things/events were going on here in our parish
that affected our life together? (e.g. The Chester Bridge
closings, Tropical Storm Irene, departure of Father Paul.)

3. What things/events were going on with me per-
sonally that influenced my faith and participation in 
worshipping at St. Luke’s? (e.g. Bible Study, book studies
such as, Changing the Conversation?

4. How am I feeling now about my church and me?
Here is a glimpse of how our evening together might flow.

A Time Line will be posted and “salted” with a few events
from MDC members. Group discussions and sharing will
then add more content, hopefully from everyone as they are
called by God to share. We will conclude with reflection and
prayer. The Time Line will remain posted encouraging every-
one to continue to reflect and add to our rich history, both the
joyful and the sad. For those parishioners who cannot attend,
we will provide a suitable questionnaire. 

In the meantime, do not be afraid to seek out and discuss
these questions and any other concerns you may have with
the members of your Ministry Discernment Committee,
with Pastor Carole, or our Vestry. Also, do let us know 
if you need transportation to and from this All Parish
Meeting. Childcare will also be provided.

A Ministry Discernment bulletin board can be found in
the church. The minutes of all our meetings, our charge
from the Vestry and our own time line for reaching our
goals are posted. Additionally, our church website now has
a discernment page, with a link to the church photo server.
http://www.flickr.com/photos/stlukeschester

Your brother in Christ, 
Lew Watters, MDC Chairman

the participants let the
contestants know what 
was most appealing or
impressive to them and
emphasized that the judges 
appreciated all the time,
effort, and talent involved
in each entry. So positive
was the experience that
many of this year’s entrants
are already planning what
they will make for the 
2014 contest!

At 12:15 p.m. right on
schedule, LEGO prizes
and participant ribbons

were awarded to the class winners and runners-up and to
the entries in four special categories: Most Vermont,
Judges’ Choice, Best Team, and Best in Show. For a link to
additional pictures of the 2013 LEGO exhibits or for a com-
plete list of the winners, visit:

www.stlukesepiscopalvt.org/Special Events
Proceeds from the contest aided the Church’s General

Fund and enabled St. Luke’s to send a $125 donation to the
Children’s Section at Chester’s Whiting Library.  To receive
email notice next year about the 2014 contest, please email
Lillian Willis at lbwillisct@comcast.net

(Lego Contest Photos courtesy Lillian Willis)

LEGO Contest
(continued from page 1)

Team Willis (Morgan, Field, and Carter of Chester) won
second place in the Sixth-Eighth Grade Division for their

“LEGOsonium” museum construction.

Odin Mitchell of Hanover, NH,
won second place in the

Kindergarten division for his
“Staging Base Attack.”

“Transitory gods are not able to save us or bring happi-
ness to the human heart. Only God is able. It is faith in
him that we must rediscover.”—Martin Luther King, Jr.
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Back In Time…

Back in 1999, the St. Luke’s youth group, under
the leadership of Peter Bourgois, purged our

backyard of brush and bushes in preparation for
planting wildflowers in time for the October visit of
the new bride and groom, Kate, our eldest daughter,
and Dan who had been married in canyon in AZ.
The flowers are gone and the couple flourishes,
Kate as Volunteer Coordinator of the Grand Canyon
Trust and Dan, Executive Director of the Whale
Foundation. So where are those young people and
their families today? I thought it was worth the look back in time.

Peter and Carolyn live in
Prescott, AZ. Peter is work-
ing for the Yavapai Prescott
Indian tribe as their planner.
Carolyn, still nursing, is at
Wickenburg at Remuda
Ranch, an eating disorder
hospital, as nursing house
supervisor. Haley moved
back home from Scottsdale.
A culinary arts graduate, she’s
working at St. Michael’s
Bistro in downtown Prescott.
Kelsey works as a house-
keeper and receptionist at
Granite Gate Assisted Living Home. We last saw them in 2011.

The Langston gang survived Irene and is happy to have the Bartonsville
Bridge a reality again.  Chris has a night job at the Brattleboro Reformer and
is the day caregiver for his mom, Bebe, now 87.  Karen has the evening shift,
caring for gram and is manager of the Vermont Academy Bookstore by day.
Elliott is Enrollment Coordinator for Continuing Education at Brown
University and married Steffi in August. She is Director of the Triboro Youth
Theatre. You will remember Brittany sang the national anthem at the opening
at the Fenway a couple years ago. She works as a Senior Student Accounts
Rep in the Bursar’s office at the Berklee College of Music in Boston.  

Marc, almost 27, earned his Master’s Degree in Sports and Recreation
Management from Ithaca College. He lives in Boston and has been a 
personal trainer at Healthworks, an all women’s health and fitness facility
in the Back Bay for three years. Tom, 23, lived in southern CA after 
touring the country playing in a few different bands as an accomplished
electric guitarist. He too has lived in Boston for the past year, employed 
at the Boston Harbor Hotel, most recently as a front office supervisor.
Margie is 17, a junior at Green Mountain actively beginning her college
search and ready for it. She has had a foreign exchange “sister” for the
entire school year and will visit her family in Marseille, France for much
of the next summer.  Margie loves her dance class, playing soccer and the
drama club at school. Alison serves on both Green Mountain and River
Valley Tech school boards for 20 years and teaches math at the Okemo
Mountain School. John is plant operations manager at KioskoUSA.

St. Luke’s Youth Group in 1999 preparing the
Watters’ backyard for wildflowers.

Kate & Dan

The Langston Family at Elliot’s & Steffi’s
wedding this past August.

Peter, Kelsey, Haley & Carolyn Bourgois

Tom, Margie & Marc DesLauriers
(continued on top of page 5)
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(continued on top of page

Ben Whalen married
Barbara Stromberg at St.
Luke’s in 2010. Barb works
at Vermont Telephone Com-
pany, and Ben is a 911 call
taker and dispatcher for the
Vermont State Police. Ben 
is also a Lieutenant on the
Chester Fire Department.
Little Porter, born July 4,
2012, is shown here with
mom and dad during the
Halloween parade 2012.
Dad led the way with the fire
truck. Ben’s brothers Sean
and Erin also grew up in St. Luke’s. Many of you did not
know their sweet mother, Kathleen, who died after a long-
fought battle with cancer in November of 2006.

There you have it. I am replanting my wildflowers in
key spots in my garden as a tribute to these wonderful 
families who still touch our lives with acts of kindness and
love. —Bonnie Watters

March Vestry Meeting Highlights

The Vestry business agenda at the March 11 meeting
started with some sobering discussions before ending

on a lot of positive notes. 
• First in the sobering category was the resignation, effec-
tive July 1, 2013 of Martha Stretton, our Organist and
Choir Director. A committee of Rev. Carole Wageman, Jane
Davis, and David Willis was formed to start the search
process for a replacement.   
• Second, was the mold issue in the basement. Engineers
are currently giving recommendations to address the 
problem. Bids, work plans, and time schedules will be
sought quickly from as many vendors as possible (ideally
three) in order to apply for Diocesan grants to address
remediation costs. The hope is to have the work start as
soon as possible and schedule it around church events and
commitments.  Part of any grant match will be work done
by parish volunteers in terms of supervising and painting,
and any other likely segments that can bring down the cost
of the work and speed up the process.
• On the positive side are additional improvements that
are planned to be done during remediation. These include a
consolidated and expanded bulletin board area to publicize
the work of the parish while eliminating the present free-
standing physical structures, new smart thermostats that

Ben, Barbara & Porter Whalen

Back In Time…
(continued from page 4) will allow for setting the temperature up or down remotely

for events, and other smaller building improvements to air
quality and organization.
• Treasurer Sally Hoover went over the last month’s
finances. While income was down (presumably because of the
shorter month of February and the number of parishioners
who had gone south) the budget was generally on target and
should anticipate greater revenue in the good weather ahead.
• It was reported that Outreach Committee chairman, Don
Robinson, is in the process of contacting the organizations
receiving church grants, to ask that they each sign up for a
date to give a five-minute description of their organization
after both Sunday services.
• Rev. Carole announced that she was taking vacation
April 1–14 after Easter, and that all pastoral calls would 
be forwarded to Senior Warden Kathryn Wright. She 
reported that Jean Hancock, St. Luke’s contact for the
Diocese’s Alleluia Fund, had been trained and will make a
presentation at the April 7 services about the fund and the
specific ministries for which donors could earmark their
support.  The Diocese is providing information via bulletin
inserts about the fund and the appeal that will start the
Sunday after Easter.
• The Vestry Retreat will be Friday and Saturday, June 7
& 8 at Jane Davis’s house. It will focus on our spiritual
growth and needs with the theme: “Water for Thirsty Spirits,”
• Lastly, the Vestry approved a donation of $125 to the
Children’s section of the Whiting Library from funds 
garnered by the LEGO Contest on March 2 (see article on
pages 1 & 3) and also approved Bonnie Johnson’s request
to hold a Pampered Chef Party on Saturday, April 20 at 
2:00 p.m. in Willard Hall as a fundraiser for the church.

—Lillian Willis

Vestry Highlights con’t.…

§

St. Luke’s Financial Information
Year to Date % of 

Feb. 2013 2013 Budget

Plate/Pledge Income $ 5,949.00 $ 17,114.33 16.71%

All Other Income $ 364.59 $ 3,164.16 14.95%

TOTAL INCOME $ 6,313.59 $ 20,278.49 16.41%

TOTAL EXPENSES $ 7,073.55 $ 17,081.61 12.95%
As you can see, expenses outpaced income for February.
However, we are still ahead by about $3.000. Pledges are
exactly where they should be so we can’t suggest you get
your pledges up to date. We are a little behind in the other
‘income category’ but this is due to the cyclical nature of that
category and will even out over the course of the year. If
everyone keeps up their pledges and does their share, this
year should be a good one for St. Luke’s.

—The Finance Committee
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Operation Christmas Child
Monthly Workshop

Everyone is invited to our next monthly Operation
Christmas Child workshop on Friday, April

19th from 2:00-7:00 p.m. in Willard Hall. We will
be making things out of old jeans, felt creatures, and
yarn balls as well as box decorating. You don’t need
any special talents to help us out. If you can cut,
color, and glue, we need you! Come for a few min-
utes, an hour or more. Refreshments provided.

Please continue to donate shoe boxes, covers of
every size, shape, and color, buttons, toilet paper rolls,
cereal box cardboard, and anything else you think
will be useful. Our “Change For Children” jar  is
now at the rear of the church, where we collect coins
for the cost of shipping OCC shoe boxes. Just think
if we save 2 cents every day (for a year) we will have
the shipping for one box. Pennies are welcome!

Knit-A-Square Wish List

The wish list for Knit-A-Square this year (besides
8-inch squares) is for knitted and crocheted

items for the older children ages 4-9 years. They are
looking for warm tops, hats that will fit an adult,
scarves, socks, gloves, mittens, and homemade toys
the children can cuddle. Patterns can be found at: 

http//:forum.knit-a-square.com/page/patterns

The Outreach Corner

Maple Fest Dinner – The Best Ever!

The Maple Fest dinner held on Saturday evening, March
16th was the best yet. Just over 70 people feasted on a

dinner with all foods having a taste of maple syrup. An
array of delicious desserts also with a maple flavor comple-
mented the meal. The raffle, which is fast becoming the
highlight of the evening, had an assortment of over 30 
treasures to tantalize guests to buy lots of tickets to stuff 
the cans of the items they wished to win. John Hoover our
emcee, added suspense and fun to who will win what.

All told, this fund raiser was our most successful one.
The dinner raised $685, the raffle, $223, and added dona-
tions of $92 brought the total to $1000.00.

The PINS committee wishes to thank everyone who
contributed in any way to this success.  We certainly could
not have done it without you.

Every year we ask Robbie Wierzbicki, our resource
coordinator at the Springfield Department for Children and
Families, who could benefit from our assistance during the
Easter season. We have been notified by the Springfield
Family Services of 3 families who are in crisis and could
use our assistance this year. The committee will be shop-
ping to provide an Easter dinner to each family and boxes
of extra food staples to tide them over their time of 
difficulty. We will also fill Easter baskets for the 8 children of
these families who range in age from infancy to 8 years old.

The PINS (Partners in Service) mission  statement is:
To promote the well-being and successful development of 
children and youth served by Vermont’s Agency of Human
Services, Department of Children and Families, Family
Services Division through creating and supporting partner-
ships between faith communities and human service 
organizations. A vehicle for putting faith in action, PINS
projects and requests can involve the entire congregation in
reaching out to vulnerable children in their communities. To
view more photos of the 2103 Maple Fest Dinner visit this
site:  http://www.flickr.com/photos/stlukeschester/

Bill & Leigh Dakin are the happy winners of a framed 
Lew Watters pen & ink print.

Our job is to love others without stopping to inquire whether
or not they are worthy. That is not our business and, in fact, it
is nobody's business. What we are asked to do is to love, and
this love itself will render both ourselves and our neighbors
worthy.—Thomas Merton

St. Luke’s Photo Server

Did know that St.
Luke’s has a profes-

sional photo server where we can display an unlimited
number of photos? It is part of Yahoo and there you
will find photos arranged by “sets,” much the same
way we have photos in albums. You can find links to
our flickr account on our church website, or just type
the below address into your web browser.

www.flickr.com/photos/stlukeschester/
So go explore our photostream. Questions? Ask Lew



WEEKLY
• Lunch Bunch Book Study:
Mondays, Noon-1:15PM in Willard Hall  Will
be continuing on Monday, April 15 with
“Uncommon Gratitude: Alleluia For All That Is”
by Joan Chittister and Rowan Williams.
Please let Rev. Carole know if you will be 
participating. Two books will be available for
“loan”. Contact Rev. Carole personally if you
would like to use one of the “loan” books.  
• Wednesday Morning Prayer

Group & Holy Eucharist:
Wednesday Morning Prayer Group/Eucharist
is currently undergoing a spiritual renovation.
Stay tuned for more information. In the mean-
time, the group will not be meeting.
• St. Lukeʼs Choir Rehearsal:
Sundays, 9:150AM in the sanctuary. New
members are always welcomed! Speak to
Martha Stretton if you have an interest.

LESS THAN WEEKLY
• St. Lukeʼs Vestry Meeting:
Monday, April 8th, 6:30PM in Willard Hall.
Short Bible Study; monthly agenda at 7:00PM.
Focus of the meeting will be “The Altar Guild”.
All parishioners are welcome.
• Operation Christmas Workshop:  
Friday, April 19, at 2:00-7:00PM in Willard
Hall. Please come join us. Details on pg. 6.
• Ministry Expo 2013:  
Saturday, April 20, at 9:00AM-3:00PM, St.
John’s Episcopal Church, Randolph, VT.
Theme is “Stirrings of the Spirit.” See article at
left for more details.
• Pampered Chef Party:  
Saturday, April 20, at 2:00PM in Willard Hall.
See article at top of this page for details.
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Meetings & Events
§

United In Prayer 

The United in Prayer Group will no
longer be meeting on the first

Monday of each month, beginning in
April 2013, but will keep open the
email list for prayer requests. Those
can still be sent to Sara Gagnon at
pinkpsyche@live.com.

“Stirrings of The
Spirit” on April 20

The Diocese of Vermont’s Annual
Ministry Expo 2013 will be held

on  Saturday, April 20 from 9:00 a.m.
to 3:00 p.m. at St. John’s Episcopal
Church in Randolph, VT. “Stirrings of
the Spirit”will explore what the Spirit
is doing in our lives and ministries;
what it means to follow Jesus in a 
rapidly changing world. Keynote
speaker: The Rev. Donald Schell, is
nationally recognized for his innova-
tive approaches to liturgy and mission
and his teaching contribution to the
wider church. More information can
be found in the brochure: 
http://www.diovermont.org/PDFs/
ministry-expo/Expo2013Brochure3.pdf

Pampered Chef Party – April 20th

The Pampered Chef is coming to St.
Luke’s again on Saturday, April 20th

at 2:00 p.m. in Willard Hall. Fr. Sanford’s
sister, Amaret, will be joining us for a 
fun-filled afternoon including a cooking
show featuring special desserts you can
make at home as well as games and prizes.
Of course, the highlight of the event is por-
ing over the latest Pampered Chef catalogs
and ordering those high-quality cooking
tools and entertaining products that you’ve
always wished you had or that you would
like to give as gifts to the special people in
your life.

Catalogs and order forms will be
available during coffee hours until April

14th. Hopefully, everyone will take some to share with family, friends, and co-
workers. Like the last party, orders can be placed online anytime up until April
24th; paper orders must be turned in to Bonnie Johnson by April 21st. Orders will 
be delivered to the Johnsons in New Hampshire before Mother’s Day, or if 
preferred, shipped directly to the buyer.

In 2010, our Pampered Chef Party raised over $600.00 for St. Luke’s. We
hope to surpass that amount this year but need your help.  If everyone brings in
at least three orders from friends and brings two people with them to the party on
April 20th, we should easily reach this goal. And, as an additional incentive, the
Pampered Chef will be awarding a special prize to the person who brings in the
most outside orders.

Mark your calendars now and start thinking about spring parties and summer
barbecues, made easy with your new Pampered Chef products.  Contact Bonnie
Johnson with any questions (sanfordbonnie@hughes.net, 603-876-4433).

MAY LITS DEADLINE:

APRIL 19th

Send all articles, photos,
announcements, etc. to:

Pat Fromberger, 
180 Gates Rd., 

Andover, VT 05143
panjoe@vermontel.net

☞

We could learn a lot from crayons:
some are sharp, some are pretty, some
are dull, some have weird names, and
all are different colors…but they all
exist very nicely in the same box.
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WORSHIP SCHEDULE

Apr. 7 EASTER II
8:00AM Holy Eucharist, Rite I

10:00AM Holy Eucharist, Rite II
Apr. 14 EASTER III
8:00AM Holy Eucharist, Rite I

10:00AM Holy Eucharist, Rite II
Apr. 21 EASTER IV
8:00AM Holy Eucharist, Rite I

10:00AM Holy Eucharist, Rite II  
Apr. 28 EASTER V 
8:00AM Holy Eucharist, Rite I

10:00AM Holy Eucharist, Rite II
Sunday School:  10:00 a.m. in Willard Hall.  Child Care: 10:00 a.m. Service

St. Luke’s Episcopal Church
The Rev. Carole Wageman, Interim Rector
The Rev. Sanford R. Johnson, Priest Associate

313 Main Street,  Chester, VT 05143  •  Office Phone: 875-6000
www.stlukesepiscopalvt.org

St. Luke’s Church is Handicapped Accessible

“St. Luke’s 
is an 

intentional 
Christian 

community, 
deepening faith 

and 
broadening 

love.”

APRIL
CELEBRATIONS

Birthdays:
3 Jerry Cassels 14 Emily Crocker
5 Lisa Crocker 15 Karligash Roundy-Winston
5 Marcia Leader 16 Sharon Haumann
9 Kate Watters 17 Emily Cowles
12 Gloria Deming 22 Jane Davis
13 Ryan Crocker 25 David Willis, Sr.
13 Rudy Winston III 30 Dick Farmer  

Anniversaries:
2 Rudy & Cindy Roundy-Winston
9 John & Alison DesLauriers
12 Dick & Lynda Farmer
19 Chris & Karen Langston
27 Don & Dee Robinson
27 David & Kathleen Willis

“The heart has its reasons of which
reason knows nothing.” 

—Blaise Pascal 


